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January 12th, 2023
Drury Inn & Suites West Des Moines 

5505 Mills Civic Parkway 

West Des Moines, IA 50266 

Registration link https://www.eventbrite.com/e/iabo-january-2023-training-tickets-478144893247

Agenda










5:30
 
Registration / Refreshments / Appetizers 

6:00 

Welcome – Brian Bishop  

 

Installation of Officers -Richard Hauffe (ICC) 

 

Recognition of Distinguished Guests in Attendance


6:15 – 6:45 
Roll Call and Introductions – Neil Bombei, 2023 President 

 

Approval of November 10, 2022 Minutes 

 

Communications and Board Reports  

  
  Correspondence Received  

 
  Treasurer’s Report: 

  State Building Code Bureau Report:  Dan Wood, Brian Young and Dave


Ruffcorn 

 
  Iowa Department of Public Health Report : Craig Lehming

 

Committee Reports- see vacant seats on the committee list

 Legislative:       Update from Jim Obradovich
 Education:   

 Membership:    

 Scholarship:       

 Program:           

 Code Development:    

 Endorsement:     

 Audit: 2022 audit results 

 Nominating  

 

Regional Reports 

 ICC: Richard Hauffe, Ed Lisinski
 Region III:     Upcoming training in February in Minneapolis MN
 Central – MICCC Officially approved as an ICC Chapter

 Eastern – EICCC (Changed from EICBIC) formation of new regional chapter

Old Business:  None
New Business: Awards 

7:00
Adjourn 
7:00 – 7:30      Buffet Dinner:  Smokey D’s Award winning BBQ 

8:00 – 9:00     
Presentation:  ISU Professor, Pete Evans

IABO 2023 Officers
President:
Neil Bombei
319-356-6085
-Lead Building Inspector – Johnson County
1st Vice President:
Mike Bruce
641-745-0970      -Building Inspector – State of Iowa
2nd Vice President:
Adam Ostert 
515-727-7767
-Building Official - Johnston
Secretary:
Luke Maloney
319-892-5144
-Building Official- Linn County
Treasurer:
Ryan Mayer
515-223-6221
-Construction Services Coordinator-City of Clive
Past President:
Brian Bishop
515-283-4958
-Deputy Building Official – Des Moines
President’s Message
IABO Members,
Well, a Happy New Year to everyone.  Let’s start this year off right with a few days of training to fill some gaps with what we don’t already know.  Nobody has all of those books memorized yet, except maybe our instructors.  We do get the very best!  It is nice that you can bank on Iowa providing three days of training every January.  Let’s get some of that classwork out of the way on the coldest days so we can better focus on the upcoming year.  Then the BBQ banquet will fill any remaining gaps around our waistlines, if there are any left over from the holidays.  Please come to collaborate, discuss, socialize, network, and mingle.  That is part of why we do it.  We will provide the food and drinks.  You just bring yourself.

I encourage everyone to utilize the wealth of knowledge contained within our membership.  IABO has always been a great resource for assistance in code interpretation as well as other areas of our profession.  There is an impressive group of professionals that make up our community.  If you have an issue, I bet you can find someone else out there that has had the same trouble.   

The IABO board is also open to any suggestions on how to make our association better.  Don’t be afraid to send an email, or other form of communication our way.  Anyone that would like to consider getting more involved in the IABO organization, please take a look at the current committee list, and consider volunteering.  

Thanks to Brian Bishop for just finishing up his service as president.  Now if only I had taken better notes.  I am looking forward to seeing what 2023 brings to our IABO group.  It has been a good opportunity to serve as a board member the past few years.  I am now looking forward to serve as chapter president of this great association.   

Thank you,

Neil Bombei

IABO President

Minutes: November 10th, 2022 Meeting

Introductions and Roll Call:

President Brian Bishop called the meeting to order at 9:00 am.  Roll call was taken.  Board members present were Brian Bishop, Neil Bombei, Mike Bruce, Adam Ostert, and Luke Maloney.  A count of more than 19 members determined there was a quorum, with a total of 22 people.

Approval of previous minutes

A motion was made by Roger Schemmel to approve the previous minutes and second was made by Neil Bombei.

Communications and Board Reports
Correspondence Received—None
Treasurer’s Report
-Luke Maloney reported that IABO currently has $1,345.85 in the checking account, $4,344.85 in the Registration account and $45,088.28 in the Savings account for a total of $50,778.93.

A motion to approve the Treasurers report was made by Tony Stravers and seconded by Roger Schemmel -no discussion was had and the motion passed with a unanimous vote by membership.
State Building Code Bureau- Mike Bruce
-Have a Building Inspector position open.

-They look to be more proactive with the State Building Code Committee and assess the current differences between jurisdictions and the adoption of Building codes.


Iowa Department Health and Human Services- NA

-There are positions open on the Board, go to their website if interested in serving on the Board.

Committee Reports
Legislative-Have already been meeting with our Lobbyist to plan our steps moving forward to be ready when discussions begin about a Statewide Building Code.

Education- Appointed Ben Yoder with the City of North Liberty to the committee, thanks for stepping up to help Ben.
Membership-None

Scholarship- None

Program/Code Development-None
Endorsement/Nominating- 
-Ryan Mayer (City of Clive) was nominated as the Treasurer by motion from Ben Pothoff of the Endorsement Committee with a second from Keith Rash. A motion was made by Roger Schemmel to cease nominations as no other nominations were entered, Gary Hansen seconded the motion and nominations were closed by a vote of membership.  The membership voted unanimously to appoint Ryan Mayer as the Treasurer for the 2023 year.  Congratulations Ryan and thanks for your support and help.

The new Board Members for the year 2023 will be as follows:

President- 

Neil Bombei

1st Vice President- 
Mike Bruce

2nd Vice President- 
Adam Ostert

Secretary- 

Luke Maloney

Treasurer- 

Ryan Mayer

Past President- 
Brian Bishop

Audit-None, the audit will be conducted in conjunction with the year’s end and the Annual Business meeting.

Regional Reports
Region III- Region III typically hosts a hospitality room during the Region III Training Institute held in February in Minnesota.  Would IABO entertain contributing to the hospitality suite.  After discussion a motion was made by Neil Bombei to provide up to $500 to Region III for the Hospitality Suite if they request it.  Duncan McCallum seconded the motion.  The membership approved the motion unanimously.

· February Institute (Feb 13th-17th) registration is open with early bird pricing until Friday January 6th
Online registration @ www.iccsafe.org/RegionIII

ICC Report-ABM recap

Eastern Iowa EICBIC-Will hold meeting November 22, they are working towards becoming more active again as a group.  They also provided an update on the Permit Tech training that was held in Cedar Rapids.

Central MICCC- Submitted the application to ICC to create a MICCC ICC chapter.  The MICCC chapter would be used to supplement IABO and not be in conflict with IABO’s mission.

Old Business-None

New Business-Upcoming Winter Training and Business meeting will be held January 11th-13th.  Registration is open so get signed up.


https://www.eventbrite.com/e/iabo-january-11-13-2023-training-tickets-478144893247
-Discussion was held in regard to getting IABO pins created to hand out at the upcoming training/meetings.  A motion was made by Luke Maloney to have 250 of each of both proofs provided by Gary Hansen (thanks for all your work on this Gary) not to exceed $600 total.  A second was made by Gary Hansen, the membership voted unanimously to approve the purchase of the pins.
-IABO shirts, requests have been made to purchase additional IABO shirts.  Luke volunteered to look into getting an online store set up for those that would like to purchase additional IABO swag wear.

-discussed in home daycares, State requirements for them and how to get the requirements to the proprietors 

-old agendas and minutes were placed on the website for review @ www.iabo.net

Adjournment
Gary Hansen motioned for adjournment and Neil Bombei seconded. Motion passed.

Adjourned 9:59

Respectfully submitted by IABO Secretary, Adam Ostert
Contact a Board Member if there is a Committee that interests you!
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	Legislative Committee
	
	Membership Committee

	
	Rod Van Genderen
	City of West Des Moines
	
	Scott McCambridge
	City of Ames

	
	Brian Bishop
	City of Des Moines (Chair)
	
	Neil Bombei
	Johnson County

	
	Jeff Junker
	City of Ankeny
	
	Vacant
	 

	
	Roger Schemmel
	City of Urbandale
	
	Gary Hansen 
	City of Marion

	
	Tim Hennes
	City of Iowa City
	
	
	

	
	Cody Christensen
	City of Des Moines
	
	Code Development/Program  Committee

	
	Adam Ostert
	City of Johnston
	
	Jack Swarm 
	City of Mount Pleasant

	
	
	
	
	Tim Crabb
	East Central Intergovernmental Assoc.

	
	Education Committee
	
	Patrick Parsley
	City of Hiawatha

	
	Eastern Iowa
	
	Roger Schemmel
	City of Urbandale

	
	Duncan McCallum
	City of Cedar Rapids
	
	Ed Higgins
	City of Boone

	
	Tim Hennes
	City of Iowa City
	
	Rick Parrino
	Plum Building Systems

	
	Neil Bombei
	Johnson County
	
	Adam Nelson
	City of Burlington

	
	Pat Parsley
	City of Hiawatha
	
	
	

	
	Luke Maloney
	Linn County
	
	Endorsement/Nominating Committee

	
	Ben Yoder
	City of North Liberty
	
	Jerry Byers
	City of Pella (Chair)

	
	Rick Parrino
	Plum Building Systems, LLC
	
	Tim Hennes
	City of Iowa City

	
	Roger Schemmel
	City of Urbandale
	
	Adam Ostert
	City of Johnston

	
	
	
	
	Creston Turnbull
	City of Coralville

	
	Region III Committee
	
	
	Scott McCambridge
	City of Ames

	
	Gary Hansen
	City of Marion
	
	Ben Pothoff
	City of Dubuque

	
	Adam Ostert
	City of Johnston
	
	
	

	
	Roger Schemmel
	City of Urbandale
	
	Audit Committee
	

	
	Pat Parsley
	City of Hiawatha
	
	Ryan Mayer
	City of Clive

	
	
	
	
	Keith Rash
	City of Waukee

	
	Scholarship Committee
	
	Jeff Junker
	City of Ankeny

	
	Aaron Dodds
	City of Cedar Rapids
	
	
	

	
	Cory Simpson
	City of Webster City
	
	
	

	
	Jerry Byers
	City of Pella
	
	
	

	
	Brandon Davis
	Johnson County
	
	
	

	
	Mike Bruce
	State of Iowa 
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